

February 26, 2019

Dear Brethren,

I am writing on behalf of Mrs. Joan Vaught. I have been her pastor for many years and she has been a great asset to our church. Even in her latter years and limited physical abilities, she continues to share the Gospel with everyone she meets and is a great example of Christian womanhood.

She has just recently moved to an assisted living home. It was, of course, a very difficult decision and adjustment for her, but she continues to touch people with the Gospel.

We will continue to support her financially as we always have and I am asking that you might prayerfully consider doing the same. She is more than worthy. I am sure you know or have heard of the extremely high expenses of assisted living.

She would not ask and that is why I am writing as her Pastor.

I believe God will bless any church who honors the wife of a godly preacher such as Bro. Fred Vaught.

Thank you for whatever God leads you to do.

In His Wonderful Name,

Dr. Charles W. Wetherbee Pastor

Dr. Charles W. Wetherbee Pastor

Rob Catuto Assistant Pastor

Chris Jones VBA Administrator

Brian Cox Youth Director

Paul Shepler Music Director

Dr. Jonathan Stewart Global Vision Missions Director/ Staff Evangelist

Joel McClure Children's Ministry Director/ Maintenance

Scott Stovall Custodian

Kim Wilkinson Church Secretary

Sherry Dickerson Finance Secretary 1311 East Bankhead Dr. • Weatherford, TX 76086 817.594.7421 • Dr. Charles W. Wetherbee, Pastor • vbcinfo.com Home of Victory Baptist Academy • 817.596.2711 • vbainfo.com